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From April through June, the sample chapter on the WSO website is From 
Survival to Recovery (B-21).  Take a look and you will find meeting topics and questions 
for discussion for meetings.  This book is also the focus of the CAL Corner in the May 
edition of The Forum.  It is also a good way to introduce another piece of CAL into your 
meetings.   Also, pick up a piece of CAL you have not read in awhile.  It sometimes feels 
like I have never read it before!!! 
  

If you have found new and interesting ways to use CAL in your meetings or days 
of sharing, please let me know.  I can send them to the WSO and share with other groups.  
New ideas will revitalize your groups.  An “Idea” sheet from WSO is located on the 
NYN website with this report.   

 
Consider sharing your experience, strength and hope by submitting to the The 

Forum or other CAL literature projects when requests are made by the WSO.  Sharing 
sheets are available on the WSO website.   
 
 Lastly, the new book currently titled “Tracing our Growth” is currently in process.  
Over 200 sharings have been received and will be reviewed to determine what sharings 
will be in this new book.  The hope is that the book will be ready by April 2011 – the 60th 
anniversary of Al-Anon and available at the 2011 World Service Conference. 
 
Yours in Al-Anon service, 
 
Jean W. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 


